                                                                [image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council
Budget and Fiscal Management Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No:
17

Ordinance No:
2010-0539

	Date:
October 26, 2010
Prepared by:
Polly St. John


SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2010-0539 would authorize a two new registration fees for individuals who are required by the Superior Court to attend parenting seminars.  
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2010-0539 would authorize two new registration fees for parenting seminars required by the Superior Court.  $40 is proposed to be charged for individuals that attend the seminar within sixty days of the court order and $75 to be charged for individuals who attend after sixty days of the court order.  The fee is projected to yield an additional $70,000 to the general fund in 2011.  This fee is authorized under Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 26.12.220 and K.C.C. 4.72. K.C.C 4.72 is amended by the proposal.

BACKGROUND

King County Code 4.72 is proposed to be amended by adding a new section that would authorize the Superior Court to charge two new fees for individuals who are required to attend parenting seminars.  The parenting seminars are mandatory for couples who are divorcing and have children.  
At one time, these seminars were outsourced; however, according to the Court outsourcing resulted in higher costs for attendees and lessened the ability to control seminar content and quality.  Seminars are held throughout the county, usually last four hours, and are scheduled several times a week – mainly in the evenings – to meet demand and to encourage attendance.  
ANALYSIS

The proposed fees will allow the parenting seminar program to be entirely revenue backed.  Individuals are required by the court to attend within sixty days of filing for dissolutions of marriage, legal separation, non-custody actions and other parentage actions in which parentage has been established.  The Court is hopeful that the higher $75 fee for those not attending within the required sixty days will encourage attendance within the required timelines.  Of note, seminar participants are screened based on income, providing the Court the ability to grant waivers and reduced fees based upon the ability to pay.
The proposed fees are projected to generate an additional $70,000 to the general fund in 2011.  The adoption of these fees covers expenses that would otherwise be funded by other general fund revenues.
Option 1: Approve as proposed
Option 2: Reject the proposal.  If the fee change is rejected, $70,000 in additional reductions would be required to balance the 2011 Superior Court budget.  
REASONABLENESS

The proposed new fee for parenting seminars will offset the costs associated with the service.  Proposed Ordinance 2010-0539 appears to be responsive to the financial needs of the Court and will counterbalance some of the agency's target reductions.  Of note, the revenues generated by this fee are assumed in the Executive’s proposed budget.  Approval of the proposal appears to constitute a reasonable business decision.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0539
2. Fiscal Note

3. Regulatory Note
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